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CONCERNING CODE ENFORCEMENT
In the year Two Thousand Nine………………………………………………………………..
Resolved by the City Council of the City of Burlington, as follows:

That
 WHEREAS, the Code Enforcement Office for the City of Burlington was created by resolution (attached hereto) in 2001, but not made permanent by adoption as an ordinance or into the City Charter; and 


WHEREAS, since that time, because of the lack of clarity, the terms Director of Code Enforcement and Chief Code Enforcement Officer and Department of Code Enforcement and Code Enforcement Office have been used as interchangeable terms; and

WHEREAS, the enforcement powers of the Code Enforcement Office come through memorandums of understanding with the Department of Public Works, the Department of Planning and Zoning, as well as other City Departments, rather then having inherent power derived from City Ordinance or Charter; and

WHEREAS, the mission of the Code Enforcement Office because it has been set forth by Resolution and not succinctly by ordinance or Charter, has not been entirely clear and as such, although positive improvements have been made to the enforcement of Burlington’s minimum housing and zoning ordinances, there is still tremendous room for improvement to build an even better Burlington; and 

WHEREAS, the departure of the most recent Director of Code Enforcement and third person to hold that post in five years, presents a unique opportunity to address some of the systemic issues preventing the Office of Code Enforcement from achieving its fullest potential; 


2
CONCERNING CODE ENFORCEMENT
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Public Safety Committee shall work with the Kiss Administration in developing a public process for selecting a new Director of Code Enforcement.  The public process should maximize the input of residents and should help insure that property owners and renters and the community at large have a direct say in the enforcement decisions that affect the safety and quality-of-life in Burlington; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that to provide that the health, safety and welfare of ordinary residents is maintained and to insure the right of  quiet use and enjoyment of individual residential property owners and renters is placed first and foremost and not secondary to the property interests of absentee landlords, institutional boards and corporate needs, that the Public Safety Committee be charged with holding hearings in order to determine whether the Code Enforcement Office should be formalized beyond resolution either through City Ordinance or by Charter and to make a recommendation reflecting the same to either the Ordinance Committee or the Charter Change Committee; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Public Safety Committee shall be charged with compiling a comprehensive and enumerated list of powers to be delegated to the Code Enforcement Office, and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Public Safety Committee shall be charged with recommending whether the Code Enforcement Office shall fall under the jurisdiction of another Department such as the Police Department, Department of Planning and Zoning or Department of Public Works, or whether it should be a free standing department lending support to other discrete and insular departments; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Public Safety Committee shall report its findings and recommendations on the public process for selecting a new Director no later than 
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the annual meeting of the City Council of June 1, 2009 and shall report all other findings and recommendations no later than the first meeting of October, 2009.
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